(In Person and Zoom)

MINUTES FROM THE PARKING AND TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING February 10, 2023

<u>Members Present</u>: Jennifer Rosselli-Lynch, John Foster, Shane Kessinger, Collin Van Meter, and Michelle Shatto

<u>Ex-Officio Members Present</u>: Robert Vanzo, Tony Langendorf, Craig Holan, Mallory Sidarous, and Diane Chappel

<u>Members Absent</u>: David Balai (excused), Ryan Fries (excused), George Pelekanos (excused), Kim Kilgore (excused), and Nicole Robinson

Ex-Officio Members Absent: Daris Hicks

The monthly Parking and Traffic Committee Meeting convened on Friday, February 10, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. in person and via Zoom. Chair, David Balai was absent due to Military Duty, so Robert Vanzo, presided over the meeting. Minutes from the meeting of January 13, 2023, were presented for approval. A Motion was made to approve the January Minutes by Mallory Sidarous and seconded by Shane Kessinger. Hearing no objections, the January Minutes were approved as written.

COMMITTEES

- A. Appeals Committee: One appeal was discussed and waived.
- B. Policy Committee: No report.
- C. Senate Reports:

Faculty Senate: No report.
 Staff Senate: No report.

3. Student Government: No report.

CORRESPONDENCE

A. <u>Starbucks Barista Request</u>: This request was directed to Vice Chancellor Dr. Bill Retzlaff. He then presented it to the Chancellor. The student is able to purchase an evening permit which would

permit that student to park closer in the evening in Lots A and E. We also provide escort service to anyone requesting it through our Police Department.

B. <u>Elijah Florence's Request for Lot A Permit</u>: Mallory Sidarous stated she has had many requests from Elijah regarding housing. Tony Langendorf stated that he is now dealing with the situation through Access.

OLD BUSINESS

- A. <u>Initiatives Assigned to Facilities Management</u>: No initiatives assigned to Facility Management at this time.
- B. <u>Motorist Assistance, Citation, Towing Monthly Report, and Moving Violation Statistics, and EV Charging Data</u>: Tony reported the report shows everything is pretty standard. We are still down one Parking Service Agent, but hopeful we will have that position filled soon. The Flowbird App continues to be used on a regular basis. Tony is still waiting on an answer regarding the Flowbird "text" option.
- C. <u>Campus Construction Update & D. Woodland Hall Parking Lot</u>:
- a. <u>Fall: 2022/Summer 2023 Parking Lot Construction Projects</u>: Tony announced the SIUE Board of Trustees approved the construction projects for the parking lots. It will have to be posted for two weeks. Tony has prepared the Purchase Requisitions for resurfacing Lot 7, Lot 9, Lot E, and a section of Lot A plus new lighting to replace the high mounts.

D. Woodland Hall Parking Lot:

Tony stated that fiber is being run to switch over within the next week. Five poles were damaged and will not be going up yet. Tony added that the new Woodland Hall parking lot will not be completed until early April, 2023. The asphalt company will reopen in March, 2023. If our new lighting is unavailable, we may need to install temporary lighting or postpone the opening.

NEW BUSINESS

A. <u>MCT Bus Service – Ryan Fries</u>: Bob Vanzo asked Mallory if Ryan Fries had contacted her before the meeting. She stated no, he had not. Mallory state that MCT has been trying to change the route. This issue is on MCT's radar. They have made an adjustment to schedule/route. They will soon be providing extended service for Cougar Village residents. MCT has seen an increase in their customers in certain areas. MCT informed Mallory they would be making adjustments to their calendar to coincide with SIUE's calendar.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Tony Langendorf announced a census was completed the third week of January. That Census initiated another Lottery drawing. We offered up 100 spaces in Lot A, 100 spaces in Lot F, and 50 spaces in Lot E. All 50 were taken in Lot E. Lot F, 88 people signed up. Lot A, there are 30 permits left to be picked up.

Bob announced that the pay-by-space machines come up for renewal in 2026. The cost to install new machines will be between \$250,000 and \$300,000. We continue to have problems with the current pay stations. There is a possibility to switch to Pay by text or by App. Pay machines are becoming a thing of the past. We are thinking about keeping the pay by space machines in Lots B & C and phasing out the machines in Lots A, F and E.

Bob stated that we are still short two students on our committee. He has spoken with Student Government; and, they stated they would be finding two more students after the spring semester began. He stated he has not heard anything yet regarding new students. Juan Pizano stated Student Government just passed a bill to add more students to Student Government, so we should be receiving two more students soon.

ADJOURNMENT

A Motion was made by Shane Kessinger to Adjourn. Michelle Shatto seconded the Motion. All agreed. The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m. The next meeting will be on Friday, March 17, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. in the Board Room at the Morris University Center.